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DATES TO REMEMBER – TERM 4 – 2015 – WEEK 9 
Fri 4 Dec  P&C meeting 9.15am 
Wed 9 Dec Kindergarten Graduation/ Helpers Morning Tea 
Thurs 10 Dec Yrs 1-6 Presentation Night 
Fri 11 Dec Badge Reward Day & 30 Merit Trophy Assembly 
Mon 14 Dec Year 6 Farewell 
Tues 15 Dec Class Party Day 
Wed 16 Dec Last day for students 
Wed 27 Jan Teachers return to school 
Thurs 28 Jan Students return to school Yrs 1-6 
Fri 29 Jan Support Unit Students return 
Mon 1 Feb School Swimming Carnival at Mingara 
Tues 2 Feb Kindergarten classes commencing 
 

K-2 Assembly 1/2A Item this week – 12:30 Friday 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
The P&C Uniform committee has finally received the over-due 
delivery of school T-shirts. No blame for the delay is attached to our 
local supplier, OzPrintz. The problem was due to shipping delays 
from China. ALL SIZES OF POLO SHIRTS NOW AVAILABLE. 
 

P&C MEETING 
A P&C Meeting will be held this Friday at 9.15am to wrap up the 
year. Please come along if you would like to provide any feedback on 
the Spring Fair Market Day.  
 

STUDENT PROGRESS REPORTS 
Your child’s yearly progress report will be sent home next week. 
Please contact the class teacher if there is any aspect of the report 
you wish to discuss. 
 

SPORTS IN SCHOOLS 
Sports in Schools will be here again on Thursday. My thanks to 
parents who have already sent in the $2 for this week’s program.  If 
you have not already done so could you please return the money 
with the slip below. All students will be participating in this event. 
 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

SPORTS IN SCHOOLS 
Please find enclosed $2.00 to allow my  
 

child_______________________________Class___________ to 
participate in the Sports in Schools program on Thursday, 3rd 
December. 
 
Signed______________________(Parent/Carer). 
 
 

NO SWIMMING THIS FRIDAY 

CANTEEN RED DAY 
Next Tuesday, 8th December, the canteen will run its last Red Day for 
the year. The special $5.00 lunch is a sausage sandwich, popper 
and bag of lollies. To help with organisation and ordering of supplies 
could you please make sure orders reach the canteen by Monday? 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
CANTEEN RED DAY TUESDAY, 8TH DECEMBER 
 

STUDENT’S NAME________________________CLASS_________ 
 

Please find enclosed $5.00 for the Red Day lunch on Tuesday, 8th 
December. 
 

1 sausage sandwich with tomato sauce / BBQ sauce / No sauce 
   (Please circle choice of sauce) 
1 popper 
1 bag of lollies 
 

Signed________________________ (Parent/carer) 
 

We need helpers to cook the sausages from 11am, and help with 
serving from 12.45pm. 
 

If you are able to help could you please fill in the slip below. 
 

I can help with the canteen red day from ________________time 
 
Name ___________________________Phone______________
 

PARENT THANK YOU MORNING TEA 
Personal invitations have been sent to all our parent helpers, inviting 
them to join us for morning tea after the Kindergarten Graduation 
Ceremony next Wednesday, 9th December, 2015.  Teachers provide 
the morning tea and our Student Parliament act as waiters, to 
express our appreciation of the wonderful support you have given us 
during the year. 
 

We do our very best to ensure every helper ( classroom, canteen, 
library, sport, dance, music, etc etc.) receives a personal invitation 
but at this time of the year our brains are in overload, so there could 
be mistakes (usually when this happens it is our most frequent 
helpers we overlook!!!). Therefore, could you please accept this as 
my personal invitation to you and be sure to join us if you can, 
especially as this will be my last thank-you morning tea with you.
 

MEDICATIONS 
All medication for students need to be picked up from the office on 
Wednesday 16th  or Thursday 17th December, this includes puffers, 
spacers, epi pens, tablets and creams. 
 

Any medications not picked up will be disposed of on Friday 18th 
December. 
 

New medication will be required when your child returns to school 
next year. 



ANNUAL AWARDS PRESENTATION 
Years 1-6 highest achievers will receive their awards at our two 
ceremonies next Thursday night, 10th December.  The ceremonies 
will be held in the hall at Berkeley Vale Secondary Campus. 
 

Arts and Sports Award Ceremony:- 6.00-7.00p.m.  
 

Academic Award Ceremony:-7.00-8.30 p.m. 
 

You will receive letters this week or early next week notifying you if 
your child is to receive an award.  
 

Students are required to wear full school uniform including black 
shoes and to sit with their teacher. 
 

This year’s Student Parliament will help present the awards. 
 

Next year’s Student Parliament will be introduced during the 
Academic ceremony. 
 

The school brass and woodwind band will perform at the beginning 
of the Sport Ceremony and again at the beginning of the Academic 
Ceremony. They may then leave if they are not receiving an 
academic award.  
 
BADGE REWARD DAY and ‘30’ MERIT TROPHY ASSEMBLY 
Next Friday, 11th December, we will hold a special activity to reward 
all students who have received a badge during the year for academic 
effort or good behaviour.  
 

The reward this year will be a colour run, where special dye will be 
thrown at the children as they run the gauntlet.  It is essential that 
children bring some old clothes to wear during the colour run.   
 

When they finish their run they are to change back into uniform. 
 

We will present the ‘30’Merit Trophies and any awards left over from 
Presentation Night at morning assembly 
 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
On Monday, 14th December, we will hold our Year 6 Graduation 
Ceremony and Farewell Dinner Dance. Students are asked to wear 
smart party dress appropriate to students aged 11-13. 
 

Parents, friends and family are invited to attend the Graduation 
Ceremony which will be held from 5.30 p.m. -6.00 p.m. They then 
leave and students sit down to dinner served by next year’s Student 
Parliament who are asked to wear black and white “waiter-style” 
uniform and then change into party clothes for the disco. 
 

All other Year 5 students who have maintained a satisfactory 
behaviour standard during the year are invited to join Year 6 for the 
disco from 7.00-8.30 p.m. 
 

All parents are asked to collect their children promptly at 8.30 p.m.
 
CLASS END-OF-YEAR PARTY DAY 
Students in K-2  are going to Kimnastix and having a picnic in the 
school grounds. 
 

Years 3 and 4 go to the movies and picnic at a park. 
 

Year 5 and 6 go to Mingara swimming pool and Tumbi Indoor Sports 
Centre. 
 

Students are not required to wear school uniform for the party day 
but should wear sensible shoes to allow them to run and play safely.
 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 
Traditionally at 2.30 on the last day of school we form a guard of 
honour for our Year 6 students. You are welcome to take photos of 
your child’s last moments in primary school. 
 
 
 
 
 

ETCHED PAVERS 
Thank you to parents who purchased an etched paver to add to our 
path. The pavers cannot be delivered before the end of this term, so I 
am hoping to have the path laid during the school holidays.  Garry 
has kindly agreed to do the work. I’m sure he would appreciate some 
help if you think you could give a few hours in mid-January.
 
SCRIPTURE ASSEMBLY 
Our scripture teachers will hold a combined K-2 scripture assembly 
from 11.30-12.15 and a combined Years 3-6 scripture assembly from 
12.15-1.00 this Wednesday.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
publicly thank the scripture teachers for their generous donation of 
time and their reliability in coming to our school every week to 
present religious education. 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
We have lots of school jumpers in Lost Property and in classroom 
wet areas.  Please ask your child to check to see if they own any of 
these. Please, please, please label jumpers. 
 
‘YOU CAN DO IT AWARDS’ AND ‘MERIT’ AWARDS 
All ‘You Can Do It’ Awards and 10 & 15 ‘Merit’ Awards will need to be 
handed in to the office by Friday 4th December. Teachers have 
finished issuing the awards on Friday 27th November. ‘30 Merit 
Awards’ closed on Friday 27th November as they needed to be 
pre-ordered. 
 
‘YOU CAN DO IT BOOK’ AWARDS presented by Ray White Real 
Estate Berkeley Vale and Tumbi Umbi 

 
Irene, Amelia 
 
BERKELEY VALE HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP 
Attention all 2016 – Year 7 Parents/Carers. 
Thank  you to all the families that have already made their 2016 – 
Back to School purchases. 

We recommend you take advantage of the following trading hours 
and do not leave your purchases until the last minute.  Purchases 
can be made by cash, EFTPOS or alternatively via our on-line 
ordering system – http://www.flexischools.com.au. 

UNIFORM SHOP TRADING HOURS 
Normal trading Hours: Monday 8:00am – 9:00am and Thursday 
12:55pm – 1.35pm 
Uniform Shop Evening: Wednesday December 2, 3:30pm – 6:30pm 
Last Trading Day: Thursday December 17, 8:00am – 10:am. 
Many Thanks, 
Leanne King – Berkeley Vale Campus Uniform Shop Co-Ordinator
 
SCHOOL BANKING  DAY IS WEDNESDAY 
Some of the awards are out of stock or have been recalled. Please 
see updated awards when your deposit book has been returned. 
 

Last day for banking Wed 9th December. 
 
 
 



BAND NEWS 
Is your child interested in joining the band next year? Would you like 
more information on the School Band program? The School Band is 
now taking enrolments for 2016 and participation is open to all 
students who are currently in year 2-5. No prior experience is 
required. 
 

Learning an instrument in an ensemble is a great way to experience 
the social, educational and personal benefits that music and the arts 
have to offer. TSA is committed to providing a quality concert band 
program, with full band rehearsals, great value tuition and rent-to-buy 
instrument hire. 
 

You can download the green expression of interest note at 
www.teachingservices.com.au or for more information email 
info@teachingservices.com.au 
 
AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students who have achieved their 
Rainbow Award: 
(585)Zoe Dale 1/2H, (586)Jet Hoad KM, (587)Jet Hoad KM, 
(588)Lachlan Whitmore 1/2H, (589)Ellie Adams 5/6FS, 
(590)Natalie Paul 5/6FS, (591)Kaitlin Blake 5/6FS, 
(592)Wannapha Na U-Bon 5/6FS, (593)Hollie Gilligan 1/2A, 
(594)Emily Stewart 1/2A, (595)Maya Mowbray 1/2A, 
(596)John Agius 1/2A, (597)Bella Cheng 1/2M, 
(598)Darcee Fallon 1/2M, (599)Jake Reynolds 1/2M, 
(600)Jarrod Schuetze 1/2M, (601)Grace Adams 1/2M, 
(602)Liam Abbott 1/2M, (603)Jazzy Grace 1/2M,  
(604)Nalani Dowd 1/2M, (605)Xavier Luntungan 1/2M, 
(606)Cooper Williams 1/2M, (607)Jasmine Suesse 3/4S, 
(608)Amelia Shackleton 3/4W, (609)Lois McNamara 3/4W, 
(610)Jennifer Grant 3/4W, (611)Skye Gleeson 3/4W, 
(612)Tayla Crouch 5/6FS, (613)Rose Merriman 5/6FS, 
(614)Kurtis Swaysland 5/6FS, (615)Shanaye Renwick 3/4W, 
(616)Matthew Wood 3/4W, (617)Ava Mowbray 3/4W, 
(618)Alex Rainbow 3/4W, (619)Joshua Madden 2/3S, 
(620)Jayda Grant 2/3S, (621)Aurora Cox 2/3S, 
(622)Jordan Creary 2/3S, (623)Evie Watson 2/3S, 
(624)Aaron Nicol 2/3S, (625)Claire Walsh 2/3S, 
(626)Noah White 2/3S, (627)Avdo Kulenovic 2/3S, 
(628)Matilda Marshall 2/3S, (629)Dean Wilson 2/3S, 
(630)Tyler Koppe K/6C 
 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Keys of 
Success Award: 
(74)Jet Hoad KM, (75)Amelie Adams 1/2H, 
(76)Tyeisha Smith 2/3S, (77)Connor Burns Carroll 2/3S, 
(78)Zoe Dale 1/2H, (79)Ellie Adams 5/6FS, 
(80)Bella Cheng 1/2M, (81)Jazzy Grace 1/2M, 
(82)Nalani Dowd 1/2M, (83)Cooper Williams 1/2M, 
(84)Tyler Koppe K/6C, (85)Rachel Box 5/6H, 
(86)Jayda Grant 2/3S, (87)Aurora Cox 2/3S, 
(88)Jordan Creary 2/3S, (89)Evie Watson 2/3S, 
(90)Claire Walsh 2/3S, (91)Noah White 2/3S, 
(92)Avdo Kulenovic 2/3S, (93)Dean Wilson 2/3S 
 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their Merit 
Award: 
(325)Wannapha Na U-Bon 5/6FS, (326)William Atkinson 5/6FS, 
(327)Natalie Paul 5/6FS, (328)Aaron Suesse 5/6FS, 
(330)Willow Graham 5/6FS, (331)Megan Carbonaro 3/4S, 
(332)Kai Leverton 2/3S, (333)Noah White 2/3S, 
(334)Tarlaha Nelson 5/6H, (335)Geneva Creary 5/6H 
 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved their 15 Merit 
Award and Badge: 
(234)Tammy Barnes 5/6E, (235)Willow Graham 5/6FS, 
(236)Mathew Selfridge 5/6FS, (237)Jarred James 3/4S, 
(238)Brooke Jones KD, (239)Hollie Gilligan 1/2A, 
(240)Kiara Rhodes 1/2A, (241)John Agius 1/2A, 

(242)Mirjana Rosic 1/2R, (243)Carmella Ferguson 1/2R, 
(244)Brooklyn Naysmith 1/2R, (245)Ellie Mylonas 1/2R, 
(246)Tayla Reynolds 3/4S, (247)Lois McNamara 3/4W, 
(248)Kye Burke 3/4S, (249)Yente van der Ham 3/4S, 
(250)Lachie Smith 3/4S, (251)Asha Symes 3/4S, 
(252)Brady Harrison 3/4S, (253)Liam Norgrove 5/6H, 
(254)Sade Jarman 5/6H, (255)Dustyn Cox 3/4W, 
(256)Noah White 2/3S, (257)Joshua Dugan 2/3S, 
(258)Jayda Grant 2/3S, (259)Matilda Marshall 2/3S, 
(260)Bridie Neale 2/3S, (261)Tyeisha Smith 2/3S, 
(262)Nate Symes 2/3S, (263)Dean Wilson 2/3S, 
(264)Jude Hibberd 1/2R 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved their 30 
Merit Trophy Award: 
(23)Blazye Hoad 3/4S, (24)Eddie Adams 3/4S, 
(25)Aeryn Buckton KM, (26)Tara Peet KM, (27)Van Bennett KM, 
(28)Aiden Webber KM, (29)Emma Deed 1/2M,  
(30)Nalani Dowd 1/2M, (31)Isabella Cheng 1/2M, 
(32)Lara Mitchell KD, (33)Ben Nowicki 1/2H 
(34)Charli Biram KD (35)Marley Rakebrandt K/1K, 
(36)Reannon Warr 5/6H, (38)Olivia Malone 3/4/5D,  
(39)Amelie Adams 1/2H, (40)Kyla Grounsell 1/2H, 
(41)Zoe Dale 1/2H, (42)Audrie Batten 1/2H, 
(43)Jennifer Grant 3/4W, (44)Kirra Blakesley 5/6E, 
(45)Tom Liddell 3/4S, (46)Charon van der Ham 1/2A, 
(47)Mia Deane 3/4S 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 4– Week 9 

Wed         2:12:  W Murdoch, T Dafter 
Thurs         3:12:  K Donnelly, W Hawkins, M Mahony, K Leha 
Fri          4:12:  K Donnelly, W Hawkins, M Mahony,  
    S Roughan 
 

Mon         7:12:  Closed 
Tues         8:12:  K Donnelly, W Murdoch 
 

Please phone Karen Donnelly on 4388 4006 or  the 
Canteen on 43885950
 

THE UNIFORM SHOP  
Open Fridays at 8.45 – 9.30am (school term only) 
In the community room – Lay-bys available 
Orders and money, marked “Uniform Shop” may be placed in the box 
in the Office. These orders will only be filled on the Friday of that 
week. Complaint / suggestion slips should also be placed in the box. 
   
 

Girls may not wear shorts as uniform. 
Our uniform is black shoes, no coloured laces etc, please!
 

CAMP AUSTRALIA – Before and After School Care
Coordinator – Jess Farrugia  Mobile – 0411 298 352 
 

          Final Costs after  
Program       Times   Full Fee       Government Subsidy 
Before Care   6.30am-8.30am   $15.19        $4.20 - $7.60 
After Care      3.00pm-6.00pm   $25.94        $7.88 - $12.97 
 

Most families are entitled to between 50% and 85% subsidy 
Visit www.campaustralia.com.au 
 

 
RAY WHITE REAL ESTATE Berkeley Vale 

Looking to buy or sell Real Estate? 
Call Paul Denny for a chat today! 

0417 266 488 
 



R J STIMSON 
Chartered Accountant   ABN 78 694 488 716 

Personal and Professional Service, All Accounting, Taxation and 
Business Requirements for Individuals, Partnerships, Trusts, 
Companies and Superannuation Funds. 
 

After Hours Appointments Available 
Contact Russell on     Ph 4355 4898/   0422 953 779 
Email:    russell@rjstimson.com.au 
 

 Jo-Anne Whitelaw 
Piano – Keyboard Teacher  0411388669 

The lessons cost $18 per lesson, with a small discount for siblings, and run 
for 45 mins per lesson. 
 

Keyboards will be provided for the lessons, and there will be a fee for the 
books used in the lessons. 
 

If you are interested in your child taking part in these lessons, please fill out 
the permission slip below and return to the schools office. 
____________________________________________________ 

Piano/Keyboard Lessons 
 
School Name: ______________________________________ 

Students Name: _____________________________________ 

             _____________________________________ 

Parents Name (Mr/Mrs/Ms): ____________________________ 

Parents Signature: ___________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________Email: _________________________ 

 

 

JUDO for Beginners 
Chittaway Bay Public School 

1st Lesson Free – Fitness & Fun for all ages 

$10.00 per lesson or $90.00 per term 
Family Discounts for Term Payments 
2nd child - $70.00 & 3rd child - $50.00 

 

THURSDAYS 
Kindy Kids 3.30-4.15pm 
Years 1 & 2 4.15-5.00pm 
Years 3 & 4 5.00-6.00pm 

Years 5 & 6 6.00-7.00pm 
High School 7.00-8.00pm 
Adult class 8.00-9.00pm 

www.judocentralcoast.com.au – Shane Alvisio: 
0410 044 205 or s.alvisio@hotmail.com
 

 
A huge selection of both tyres and wheels for your car. 
 

 
‘Free’ ROCK POOL RAMBLES by OCCI-Central Coast, January 

2016 
 Come and explore the rock pools with OCCI’s expert guides and 

learn about the fascinating creatures who live there. Limited 
numbers. Walks are most suited to ages 5 years to adult 

 

    Friday             8th      at Terrigal Haven                 1.30 pm 
 

Saturday         9th        at Norah Head                     2.00 pm 
 

Sunday           10th       at Toowoon Bay                  2.45 pm 
 

Friday             22nd    at Terrigal Haven                1.30 pm 
 

Saturday         23rd     at Umina Beach                  2.15 pm  
 

Sunday           24th     at Toowoon Bay                  3.00 pm 
 

 Bookings are essential: To book, phone OCCI on 0450 990 995
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


